	05/09/2020							
				ROL	E CALL		TENURE	
	OFFICERS/SUBCOMMIT EES	1	In Attendance	1 ST	2 ND		Begin	End
1	Chair		Ted T	Х	Х	Ted T.	6/1/2019	5/31/2020
2	Vice-Chair		Hector	Х	Х	Hector S.	6/1/2019	5/31/2020
3	Secretary		Johanna K	Х	Х	Johanna K	9/1/2019	8/31/2020
4	Secretary - Alternate		Nina C	Α	Α	Nina C	3/1/2020	2/28/2021
5	Treasurer		Monica F	Х	Х	Monica F.	6/1/2019	5/31/2020
6	Treasurer - Alternate		Liz La	Х	Х	Liz La	6/1/2019	5/31/2020
7	RCM I		Liz Lo	Х	Х	Liz Lo	10/1/2019	9/30/2020
8	RCM II		Jay	Х	Х	Jay M	10/1/2019	9/30/2020
9	P&P Chair		Jeff S	Х	Х	Jeff S.	7/1/2019	6/30/2020
10	P&P Alt		Denise P	Х	Х	Denise P.	6/1/2019	5/31/2020
11	Activities		Joe R	Α	Α	Joe R.	6/1/2019	5/31/2020
12	H&I Chair		Jaime D	Х	Х	Jaime D	2/1/2020	1/3/2021
13	H&I Vice-Chair		Liz N	Α	Α	Liz N	2/1/2020	1/30/2021
14	Public Relations Chair		Jeff S	Х	Х	Jeff S.	9/1/2019	8/31/2020
15	Phone Line Chair		Tracey	Х	Α	Tracey	6/1/2019	5/31/2020
16	Virtual Meetings Ad Hoc		Jeru	Х	Х	Jeru	4/1/2020	3/31/2021
17	TSCNA Liaison		Grey C.	Α	Α	Grey	1/1/2019	12/31/2020
	GROUPS		Attendance	1 ST	2 ND	NEW MEMBER VISITORS	S &	
1	Candlelight - Get For Real	Fri	Monica F	Х	Х			
2	Dopeless Hopefiends	Sun	Stuart	Α	Х	Deja		
3	Dream Catchers	Sat	Peter A	Α	Α	Partner		
4	Getting Started	Sun	James	Α	Α			
5	High Hopes	Wed	Jay	Х	Х			
6	In the Here and Now	Wed	Grey	Α	Α			
7	Keeping It Simple	Sun	G. Jim	Х	Х			
8	Libertad	Tues	Chuy	Α	Α			
9	New Beginnings	Wed	Joe H	Α	Α			
10	Newcomer's	M - S	Perla	А	А	REINSTATEMEI GROUPS	NT OF	
11	Power of Love	Mon	Denise P	Х	Х	NONE		
12	Que Esta Pasando?	Wed	Juanita B	Х	Х			
13	Rainbow Recovery	Fri	Jeru	Х	Х			
14	Saturday Night Live	Sat	Tim M	Х	Х			
15	Solo Por Hoy	Tues	Rick	Α	Α			
16	Surrender To Win	Tues	Jaime D	Х	Х	1st Roll Call V	oting groups	100%
17	The 11th Step	Sun	Blaine	Α	Α	2nd Roll Call \	oting groups	100%
18	The Night Shift	Thurs	Christine	Х	Х			
19	The Pit - Addicts Only	Fri	Val - Rep	Х	Х	X = PRESENT		
20	We Do Recover	Mon	JT GSR Alt	Х	Х	A = ABSENT		
21	Winning- Steps & Traditions	Thurs	Gabriel	А	А	R = REPORT ON MEMBER	ILY BY NON VO	TING
	INELIGIBLE GROUPS							
	Midnight Madness	Sat		Α	А			
	Wild West Wednesday	Wed		Α	Α			

ASC Meeting Minutes 5-09-2020

Concepts read by Ted T.

New Members and Visitors- JT Germain -GSR alt we do Recover

Reinstatement of Groups – 0

Roll call - 9 GROUPS PRESENT

Minutes Approved - Motion to approve by Jaime D, 2nd by Denise P

REPORTS:

Vice Chair – Hector – Haven't made any live meetings. Hard to do service commitment on virtual. Some meetings are starting to open and they are autonomous. What if group reaches 25% what will we do. It affects NA as a whole. The city has opened some things but this will affect.

Treasurer – Monica – See attached report. I Paid storage and poPO box for year. Right now our cash balance \$992.78. Still have reserve and EOY acct. Please keep in mind I sent out 2 checks Jan and March to the Region and need to send for May,. The 1st 2 have not yet been cashed. That's why our cash balance on bank statement is high but is not that amt as doesn't take into acct the outstanding checks. Elena M Treasurer for Region. Said she found the check I gave her from last November and maybe she has put those aside as well. Maybe we can cancel checks and do a Venmo with them. Do I lump the Venmo account contributions or do it broken down? I have one group that donated but I'm also getting individual contributions. Ted – if you lump them all together you still have the data correct? Monica – Yes. It will expedite the report. Ted – I don't have a vote but it makes sense. Denise – There is a report as Venmo does email a report. We have it as backup for transparency. So Lump it. Consensus to lump it.

RCM I– Liz Lo- See attached report and Regional Minutes. I just texted Elena from Region to see what she says about the checks. Regional Meeting Sat May 16 on Zoom. Need to take back if we should cancel the convention and the moratorium on elections.

P&P – Jeff S. - See attached report. Once again thank you to everyone, trusted servants, who continue to be of service during these trying times. The policy we changed was what the ASC voted on last March regarding timed shares. We also want to create a Appendix to the Policy so people know what to expect. Also talked about decision to read qualifications and duties of officers. We got away from it but would like it to be part of policy. Denise has an updated draft ongoing. Two months ago we were live and got raked over the coals because we cancelled the P&P meeting and then at the last meeting only 2 ppl showed up. We decided that if its only me and Denise we can do that ourselves. So today's meeting is cancelled. So, just as an aside, the P&P Alternate time served should be the same as the P&P Chair. June 13, next meeting.

Jaime - I am not hearing announcements at meetings. I would be happy to do that. Jeff – Always on same day as Area at 5pm.

Activities – Joe- A

H&I – Jaime. – No written report. Did meet via online platform on Sunday. Still have a steady group of people attending. Did have a discussion regarding how panel leaders are chosen. From now on we will vote them in. Those that can vote are people that have service positions in H&I and those that attend regularly. Still working on a couple of online meetings for facilities. Not all of them are used to this so will try again this Sunday with Women's Aliviane. Also for EPBH sent an email and given names of members who have been through the screening process. Will try to do a meeting with them this coming Thursday for Veterans. For correctional facilities did reach out to Otero. NM is allowing Zoom meetings but Otero is privately owned so working on that. So I offered to mail out literature to them. Will also do the same to Rogelio Sanchez. Still need to reach out to Trinity. Villa Maria will be opening soon so hopefully we can do that next.

PR – Jeff S. – Met last Sat. Did a Round Robin reading on event planning from handbook. Do want to do the WE ALL ARE PR again in the fall. Did mention points from Zonal Forum and got some interesting ideas on virtual H&I and PR

work. Talked about virtual panel and format for H&I. April ROSC meeting was cancelled. I do Plan to attend in June. Did talk about trying to get to Public services, like ER and firefighters, etc. Will attend phone line subcommittee when they next meet. Pete called me and was concerned because he had called the phone line/hot line and said he was redirected to Albuquerque and they didn't have the El Paso virtual meeting list. Pete contacted the newspaper to give them our 1-800 number for virtual meetings. That's why he called the phone line in the first place. Attended the Zonal Forum and what stood out to me at the zonal forum is that PR is a steward of the fellowship. That we need to make sure newcomers can find us and get help. Next Zonal Forum June 5th 6-9pm Pacific Time. If we do have the event in the fall maybe we can do a Hybrid presentation with some speakers being virtual. Next meeting June 6, 2-4 pm.

Phone Line - Tracey – Had 22 calls this past month. All phone calls and voicemails are being returned. Me and our Regional Phone Line Chair are making sure all are getting returned. Are also giving newcomers the zoom meeting information. Sunday, May 17th at 4pm 767-367-4943. Will be speaking about our virtual meetings. Once we start in person meetings we don't want to let the newcomer slip through the cracks without speaking to someone. I did speak to Pete and we will also be discussing what he brought up. So when a call comes in there are like 4 people who can pick up. So we decided that if we would give them a chance to speak with someone at the Region so that if they are in an emergency/ 911 situation and has to speak to another addict they at least get someone and not just dead air. Also, when a person calls a phone line and they are in crisis it was suggested we say hey can you hop into this zoom and let's have a face to face talk.

TSCNA Liaison – Grey –A

Ad Hoc – Virtual Meeting Committee - Jeru. Just to give a rundown. Me, Cesar, Andrea, Michael L, and Yvonne and Sam and Elena. We are all the people of the committee. We were using the term Zoom Master but no longer, so now we are the Virtual Meetings Committee. We are here to help with the logistics and to help where we can. Some meetings have not responded to our question of whether or not they wanted to do the Virtual platform or not. Some of the members of this committee were opening the meetings and having them anyway on their own accounts. So we have stopped doing that. So the new meeting list I sent out is without those meetings. When I talked about security of the room, part of our duties is to take back control from meeting bombers and take those people off. This is why we are host and co-host. They keep trying until they find a way in. The NC group has purchased their own acct and are running their own meetings. As far as this committee I don't know what the next step is. I am thinking of having this committee be made official if we keep virtual meetings in the future once we go back to in person meetings. I have spent about \$60 on virtual meetings since we started. Ted – I think there will be ppl who want to have virtual meetings later due to various reasons. We need to hold off until we can all vote on that. Johanna – So have you been paying out of pocket? You can request reimbursement. Jeru – So far I have paid for it. Monica – Can you email a receipt and do a motion for reimbursement?

Group reports -

Candlelight – Monica – \$20.00 donaion. avg att 28, new 4. Doing Virtual meetings. Last Friday of Month will be having a speaker meeting. Flyer attached. I did set up a Venmo account for the 7th tradition. That information was emailed out to all GSR's.

High Hopes – Jay – Virtual meetings. Thanks for help ad hoc Attendance has gone down. Initially had more members from out of town. Not so anymore.

Keeping It Simple – Corina – GSR Alt – The church where we meet are having mass so we reached out and they said we can go back and have meetings. Had our 1st Unity night and stayed open until 3am. Ended up helping someone who got out from Jail. Had our meeting on Sunday as usual and had a newcomer. Masks are required. Social distancing is being observed. As a group we are holding the 7th tradition until next actual in person meeting to Area. Next week will be out 2nd unity through fellowship night and will be having Meeting and a Meal. Unity through Fellowship is on the 3rd Sat and Meeting and a Meal on last Sunday. Format is still the Traditions.

Power of Love – Denise – Currently virtual meetings. ASC \$20.00 form Feb& March. The church has a New Pastor and as of yet no word on when the church will open. Avg attendance 12. Will use Venmo. Voted yes on moratorium.

Que Esta Pasando – Juanita – Meeting is Virtual. Still on Wednesdays. It's going great. Att 8-10. Had oOne person from out of town. Monica gave us info on Venmo however we have not used it. We have \$10.00 donation. Christina is going to be 10 yrs tomorrow. Not sure if we are celebrating yet.

Rainbow Recovery – **Jeru** – Fridays at 10 pm virtual meeting. Att 5. We've done Basic text and JFT meetings and discussions and also just meetings on where you are on your recovery. Have had ppl coming in from outside the area and that's been cool cuz its such a new meeting. Trying to keep it publicized by posting in FB on other LGTB NA forums. NC 3 and have only collected \$3.00 So no donation today.

Saturday Night Live – Tim – Virtual meetings. \$20 donation via Venmo. Have had out of towners. Att 18.

Surrender To Win – Jaime – Avg 47 in attendance. 3 NC. Celebrations in July. No donation yet but voted to start using Venmo to send in to ASC. We did have an issue with someone tagging people in the zoom meeting and it goes against our format. It was put to a stop. We talked about the about live meetings.

The Night Shift – Christine – Meeting virtually. \$5 donation. 4 nc, avg att 18. Will have an anniversary on May 15th for Christine Z. Vote yes for moratorium.

The Pit – Val- Not GSR – Is meeting virtually. Don't have gsr or alternate gsr. Att 30. donations will be saved until next business meeting when we vote on it.

We Do recover – JT Alt gsr. Avg att 24, nc 2. \$20.00 donation. Discussed having a speaker meetings and will be announcing what's to come later

15 min break by Majority Vote

5th concept read by Monica

 2^{nd} Roll Call – = 80% - Both Business and Policy quorum met

Shares:

Share 1 – Jeru - Movie Nights.- Avengers and Rise of Skywalker. NA Fellowship. Virtual Mettings Committee discussed doing extra stuff. Corina –We would like to participate. Could you send out a blast email an hour before? Jeru – Yes Liz L. – In a few meetings there has been an announcement of a meeting happening that is fellowship not an NA meeting. The Coffee Shop is not an NA Meeting. Jeru – Correct. Its not an official meeting. Liz L – Maybe it should be called fellowship and not "meeting" Jeru – Will fix that Jaime - We should conduct our NA Structure as usual even if it is virtual. Jeru – Does it have to be recovery oriented? We were going to let people reserve meetings with sponsor, like private meetings, during times we don't have meetings.

Share 2— Jeru - We need to have discussion about NA Meetings starting face to face meetings in line with what Hector said in his report.

Jaime - Share from surrender to win from Jaime D. GSR the Surrender To Win group wants to have a discussion about live meetings in El Paso. We feel that this affects NA as a whole.

Jaime – At our group conscience would like to have a discussion with asc so we are all in consensus with what's going on with this pandemic. Is this jumping the gun? Is this too soon? The stats are on the rise and it's really not safe. As a group we feel it should be discussed at Area. Ted – For me the groups are autonomous so as long as they aren't braking the law they can meet but I won't be there. Hector – I know this is a process and we are moving to open things up but the City ordinance changes daily. If a group opens and gets fined for the 25% capacity it affects NA as a whole. If it affects us each group has a say so. Monica – This was shared yesterday. Churches not allowed to open until Monday May 18th as per city ordinance. So I wouldn't want a group to have authorities get involved and then NA is in trouble. Liz Lo – I think it should be taken to groups and I agree with the autonomy of groups but let's wait until Region meets and see what they are dong. I saw what Monica posted so I agree with that. Corina – As one of the groups that is having regular NA meetings we don't meet in a church. We are following tradition 1 and 4. I'm sure the church that allows us to rent the room knows what's going on. It is a Group conscience and it is through that we are meeting. We honor those that are not coming,. We don't shoot out emails or reports putting down virtual meetings. Through what was said about PR earlier, we need to think

of Unity. Do we want to extend? Jeru motioned to extend. Christine 2nd - Jaime I did mention that Surrender To Win would like it to go back to the groups. 4 yes, 4 no, 2 abstentions, Move on

Share 3- Jeru - As an Area we need to address the situation with the unofficial face book for EP NA being renamed with an official title with no approval or knowledge of from PR Committee. Vote to approve by Area Service Committee. Someone changed the name and whoever runs that page without any link to PR or Phone Line. The Webmaster position is with phone line. Jaime – Is there any way we can all see this right now? Page shared. Hector - I know that's a closed group. Someone has to invite you to be a member. Val – So we know who owns it? Liz L. - The page name is coming off on the 18th of May. They couldn't change it before but it's changing at that time. It wasn't about intention or to be malicious so it's changing back. Corina – I think it's good it's coming off. This discussion was had in 2012 and El Paso Area Narcotics Anonymous cannot be used by others. Liz L. –We need a webpage under NA.org. Jeru – It needs to be official and voted on and people should not just do that on their own. Liz L. - I think it all needs to go back to the groups.

Share 4 – Liz L. - What is status on El Paso Webpage through NA.org? Rusty I think created one when he was phone line. In the here and now. We need to discuss webmaster and where it will be. Johanna – Phone Line chair isn't here and it's under phone line subcommittee. Ted – At that time we had an addict who had the skills but he went back out and now we are virtual and it hasn't been addressed since then. Liz L – So there isn't one now. Jeff – We have decided to have it but it's under Phone Line so it's under their direction. Liz L. – do they understand it needs to go under NA.org not under Twitter or FB. Denise – Next phone line meeting is Sunday May 17, 4pm. Monica - I will remind the phone line chair to put out that we are looking for a webmaster. Jeru – are you saying the webpage has to be built under na.org or do we get our own domain and then link it there? Liz – I believe we can put it under our Regional Webpage. Jeru – On Webpage you don't see people's faces only the page. I am for a FB but it needs to be handled the right way. Jaime – We have to support our recovery meetings but we also have to support our committee meetings. We start complaining but then don't attend any committee meetings and that's just insanity. Let's be part of the solution. Let's attend Phone Line Meeting and help out our PL Chair. Corina – Please remember we are still part of the Rio Grande Region and when you go in there we are there. I think that what Liz is saying is to have NA.org put our link in there on the world page.

Share 5 – Jeru - 1 more share about groups losing votes removing GSR's who refuse to attend on-line for personal reasons despite the need for them to be here on the virtual platform. There are many people who dislike using Zoom but they still go to meetings on Zoom. What is the intent of the body to do with all the members missing meetings? Like our group, the GSR dislikes zoom and doesn't want to be involved. But other people who don't like it are here. What are going to do as an AREA. Ted. – for me I think we should put a moratorium on groups losing their vote. I don't think we can judge for people not being here. Corina – I don't have an opinion. I would say a lot of this would save us time if we just remember that group handles group business and area handles area business. This is a time to handle things with patience and tolerance and open-mindedness. Jeff – it does affect policy. How do we feel about doing an official vote?

Old Business – quorum now at 90%

Motion - Vote on whether or not to put a moratorium on Area elections on a month-to-month basis.

Pro – Denise - Because everything is already in a transition phase we don't need more change at this time. Would create more stability.

Con – Ted – what if someone doesn't want to do it anymore then we have open position? Let's leave it.

Hector – what about Activities? Johanna – I will ask the 2 Chairs that aren't present. All the rest of us...are we willing to stay on and be of service until we can meet in person again? Everyone agreed they would be willing. Denise – We do have it in PP. Monica – What about the Ad-hoc Camp out? Usually Partner does that. Do we need to include him? Johanna – As far as I know we don't have an Ad-hoc committee for the camp out at this time.

Unanimous - Yes

Elections:

All positions filled

Motions:

Motion 1 – Vote on whether or not to put a moratorium on Regional elections until July Region.

8/9 yes

Motion 2 – Cancel regional convention or postpone until September

Pro: Monica – Will be good for Sept so no new paperwork for those already registered

Cons: Denise – Possibility of 2nd wave and 2nd shutdown. We might face another ordinance.

Pro: Ted – We could always cancel it for September.

Con; Jeru – Cancel. We don't know the conditions. What if we are at Albuquerque and it gets locked down and we can't get back.

Cancel 4 Postpone 5

Motion 3- Jeru -I want to make a motion to approve the reimbursement of \$63.93 for zoom fees to Jeru for Zoom IDs

717-890-2088 and 242-724-2449

Denise GSR. 2nd

Monica – I got the receipt.

Pros He spent the money so we should pay it

Cons 0

Yes 8 Abstention 1

Jeru will be reimbursed

Motion 4: To not hold GSR's or groups accountable or penalizing for not coming to Virtual Area Meetings.

Pro – Jeff S. We need to have it in policy so we can have it for any future emergencies.

Con – (didn't catch who had the con) There should be effort made. Back in our using days we made every effort and why aren't people making an effort.

Liz L – We just read the 5^{th} concept and if we are going to do this we need to clearly define the time limit.

Pro - Corina – We are expecting individuals who are GSRs to have the means to do this. There is a lot of assuming. What if they can't or don't have access.

Jeff – Con - We've also made it simple to have these groups send in reports and they haven't even done that either.

Going back to group

Hector will call GSR's.

Note: If you receive a report from a group but the group is not at the meeting they are still counted as being present.

Announcements: None

Next Meeting on June 13, 2020 at 10:00 am - Virtual Meeting

El Paso Area -P&P Chair Report May 2020

Good morning ASC Body,

- -Once again thank you to the ASC body and all the trusted servants who continue to be of service during this time of crisis!
- -P&P held our last meeting on April 11th at 5 pm via Zoom to discuss Policy & Procedures changes. Members in attendance were Denise P. (P&P Alternate) and Jeff S.
- -Subcommittee worked on the wording of the policy change which would become new item 7 under Sharing Session. Current Item 7 will now become Item 8 with the addition. See below: Sharing Session Change:

To become new Item 7:

- 7. Individual responses to shares should be no longer than one minute in length.
- 8. P&P Chair will keep time....
- -Change was typed directly into the draft of Policy that the subcommittee is working on for future approval.
- -Subcommittee made a list of items that would go into the Appendix of the new P&P per recommendations from prior P&P meeting. The items were placed in order as they appear during an ASC meeting.
- -Subcommittee made a decision about where to place the directive to read aloud Qualifications and Duties of Officers for any vacant position so that it is done at each ASC meeting. This was agreed to at a prior P&P Subcommittee meeting as well.
- -Denise agreed to send an updated version of the P&P draft to subcommittee members for further review.
- -Due to lack of participation in the meeting via Zoom this past month. The Chair and Alternate Chair have decided to postpone this month's meeting (which was scheduled for May 9th). Interested members please review the draft version of changes.

At the next monthly meeting, we will be considering a term change for our Alternate P&P Chair. More will be revealed at the next meeting.

- -Next meeting will be scheduled for June 13th at 5 pm.
- *Note: Thank you to my Alternate, Denise P. for her hard work!

*Reminder to the ASC Body: We continue to work on reformatting and paginating the P&P document from the old format and keeping track of any policy changes approved by the ASC, but the final document must be approved by the El Paso Area as a whole in the near future before implementation.

In grateful and loving service, Jeff S., P&P Chair

El Paso Area of Narcotics Anonymous Treasurer Report April 2020

AVAILABLE OPERATING ACCOUNT BALANCE				Running Bal.		
be	fore any money given this month and after ou	itstanding checl	ks cle	ar		\$1,049.78
	em Description			PENSES		
	598 Sunrise Storage	01.04.2020	\$	(45.00)		
	599 US Post Office	01.04.2020	\$	(92.00)		
Total Exp	enses				\$	(137.00)
CONTRIE	BUTIONS					
	Candlelight/Get for Real		\$	10.00		
	Dopeless Hopefiends		No	Show		
	Dreamcatchers		No	Show		
	Getting Started		No	Show		
	High Hopes		\$	-		
	In the Here and Now		No	Show		
	Keeping It Simple		No	Show		
	Libertad		No	Show		
	Midnight Madness		\$	-		
	New Beginnings		No	Show		
	Newcomers		\$	-		
	Night Shift		\$	5.00		
	Power of Love		\$	-		
	Que Esta Pasando		\$	20.00		
	Rainbow Recovery		\$	-		
	Saturday Night Live		\$	-		
	Solo Por Hoy		No	Show		
	Surrender to Win		\$	-		
	Sit Down and Shut Up			Show		
	The Pit for Addicts Only		\$	-		
	We Do Recover		\$	-		
	Wild West Recovery			Show		
	Winning Steps and Traditions			Show		
	Urban Recovery			Show		
	ASC 7th Tradition		\$	-		
	Ted T		\$	25.00		
	Ryan		\$	5.00		
	Cashiers Check mailed from David B.		\$	15.00		
Total Inco					<u>\$</u>	80.00
BALANCE	IN OPERATING ACCOUNT					\$992.78
Reserved	Account					
	Prudent Reserve		\$	510.01		
	End of Year Function Reserve		\$	500.00		
BALANCE	IN RESERVED ACCOUNT				\$	1,010.01

Looking forward, next months bills are ASC rent (\$25), storage (\$45), \$30 for phone line and 10% of bills (April/May) (POLICY STATES IT IS 10% OF AMT PREVIOUS TO AREA FOR EVERY ODD MONTH)

CHECKS THAT HAVE NOT CLEARED	
Ck 533 RSC - phone line/10% Bills (Dec/Jan) 11.01.2020 - 102 (\$30 for phone line/\$72.84 for bills)	.84
	9.93
(\$30 for phone line/\$59.93 for bills)	1.93
BOOK BALANCE 992	.78



El Paso: (915) 562-1172 * Las Cruces: (575) 526-4401 Email: cumail @firstlighticu.org * Website: www.firstlighticu.org Toll-free 1-800-351-1670 ABA Transit/Routing # 312080941

Member Account Statement Account Number Statement Date: 04/30/2020 Page: 1 of 3

EL PASO AREA SERVICE COMMITTEE OF NARCOT 4201 PERSHING DR EL PASO TX 79903-1327



ACCOUNT SUMMARY

Shares/ Savings

Checking

\$1,010.01

\$1,185.55

Money Market & 11

Loa

rtificates RA	
ans	

Take a break from payments! Finance your auto loan with FirstLight. 90 Days No Payment on your Auto Loan* *Interest will accrue during the 90-day no payment period. Subject to credit approval and eligibility.

SHARE SAVINGS

Date	Transaction Description	Debits	Credits	Balance
0001 SHARE	- BUSINESS PRIMARY SHARE YTD Dividend: \$0.63			
	vard on 04/01/2020 nce as of 04/30/2020			\$1,010.01 \$1,010.01

CHECKING

Date	Transaction Description	Debits	Credits	Balance
Date	Hallsaction Description	Donito	0100110	

0081 SHARE - BUSINESS EXPRESS SD Rewards Program: Business Account

Balance Forward on 04/01/2020

\$1,231.74



El Paso: (915) 562-1172 * Las Cruces: (575) 526-4401 Email: cumail @firstlightfcu.org *Website: www.firstlightfcu.org Toll-free: 1-900-351-1670 ABA Transit/Routing # 312090941 Member Account Statement Account Number: Statement Date: 04/30/2020

Page: 3 of 3

Date	Transaction Description	Debits	Credits	Balance
04/03/2020	Draft 599 Tracer 995001197	-92.00		1,139.74
04/17/2020	Deposit ACH VENMO		0.23	1,139.97
	Entry Class Code: PPD			
	ACH Trace Number: 091000014791186			
04/17/2020	Deposit ACH VENMO		0.27	1,140.24
	Entry Class Code: PPD			
	ACH Trace Number: 091000014791187			THE STATE OF THE STATE OF
04/17/2020	Withdrawal ACH VENMO	-0.23		1,140.01
	Entry Class Code: WEB			
	ACH Trace Number: 091000014809905	222		
04/17/2020	Withdrawal ACH VENMO	-0.27		1,139.74
	Entry Class Code: WEB			
	ACH Trace Number: 091000014809906		242424	TO TO ME THE P
04/17/2020	Deposit by Check		20.00	1,159.74
	Check Received 5.00			
	Check Received 15.00			
	MULTIPLE CKS (2)			
04/17/2020	Deposit		25.00	1,184.74
04/22/2020	Deposit ACH VENMO		25.00	1,209.74
	Entry Class Code: PPD			
PER PROPERTY AND A	ACH Trace Number: 091000015089823	15.00		4 404 74
04/27/2020	Draft 598 Tracer 991001940	-45.00		1,164.74
	MONICAFERNANDEZ/CHASE		00.04	4 405 55
04/30/2020	Deposit by Check		20.81	1,185.55
	Check Received 0.81			
Ending Baland	ce as of 04/30/2020			\$1,185.55

4 Other Debits for: \$137.50

6 Other Credits for: \$91.31

CHECKS CLEARED AT A GLANCE

Check#	Date	Amount	Check#	Date	Amount
598	04/27/2020	45.00	599	04/03/2020	92.00

*Indicates a break in check sequence.

2 Checks Cleared: \$137.00

SUMMARY OF CHECK FEES

	Total For This Period	Total Year-To-Date
Total Courtesy Pay Fees	\$0.00	\$0.00
Total Returned Item Fees	\$0.00	\$0.00

Y-T-D SUMMARIES

Total YTD Dividends Paid \$0.63





04 /25/2020	P-18094745	Payment		(\$15.99)
			Invoice Balance	\$0.00



03 /24/2020	P-13567558	Payment		(\$15.99)
			Invoice Balance	\$0.00





04 /26/2020	P-18261310	Payment		(\$15.99)
			Invoice Balance	\$0.00



03 /25/2020	P-13747327	Payment		(\$15.99)
			Invoice Balance	\$0.00

Hello NA El Paso Area,

I want to start by saying I miss you all so much. We had 22 calls this past month. All phone calls were addressed and all voicemails are being returned. Myself and our regional phone line chair, Christine, are notified immediately via email that our phone line has a new voicemail and either one of us will handle. We are continuing to give out the names and phone numbers, of 5 women(for newcomer women) and 5 men(for newcomer men) so they can be in touch with us personally for one on one help. We are also giving newcomers who call the phone line, our zoom meetings information. Our next area phone line meeting is Sunday May 17that 4pm via zoom, zoom ID is 767-367-4943. Please attend if possible.

Thank you for letting me be of service,

Tracey R.

- -Meeting location was via Zoom by consensus at the last meeting.
- -Meeting opened with reading of Service Prayer by Jeff S.
- -A Vision of NA Service read by Denise P.
- -Jeff read the 12 Concepts of Service.
- -Attendance taken by sign up sheet (2 people in attendance-Denise P., Alternate P&P Chair, Jeff S., P&P Chair).
- -Jeff shared the policy change that was voted on at March ASC meeting to change Sharing Session to place a time limit on individual responses to shares at one minute.
- -Subcommittee worked on the wording of the policy change which would become new item 7 under Sharing Session. Current Item 7 will now become Item 8 with the addition. Change was typed directly into the draft of Policy that subcommittee is working on for future approval.
- -Subcommittee made a list of items that would go into the Appendix of the new P&P per recommendations from prior P&P meeting. The items were placed in order as they are used during an ASC meeting.
- -Subcommittee made a decision about where to place the directive to read aloud Qualifications and Duties of Officers for any vacant position so that it is done at each ASC meeting. This was agreed to at a prior P&P Subcommittee meeting as well.
- -Denise agreed to send updated version of the P&P draft to subcommittee members for further review.
- -Subcommittee is scheduled to meet again via Zoom (if need be) on May 9th at 2 pm. (Watch for a Zoom invite to be sent prior to the meeting).
- -Meeting adjourned with Serenity Prayer.
- *Note: Thank you to my Alternate, Denise P. for her hard work!

Public Relations Meeting Agenda May 2, 2020

Intro Activities

- 1. Read Service Prayer to open the meeting
- 2. Read A Vision for NA Service
- 3. Read 12 Concepts for Service
- 4. Welcome to new members/Attendance noted by Zoom participation
- 5. Round robin reading of Chapter 11 from Public Relations Handbook-"Event Planning" Pgs. 97-100.- Highlight main points of reading.

Old Business:

6. Report on contact efforts:

EPBH- Jeff and Jaime reached out for possibility of virtual panels

EL Paso Police Department-Part of Work Group tasks

Rescue Mission (need to go face-to-face once we can)

Hope Health Fair at Opportunity Center-1208 Myrtle Street (Guillermina Solis-UTEP School of Nursing)- Still on hold per pandemic

ROSC Meeting-No meeting for April due to pandemic. Next meeting should be in June.

El Paso Public Library-Jeff will visit again as soon as he is able to possibly leave placards for display and any other information.

Jeff will ask how many branches there are in town so that we have enough meeting lists and placards for each branch.

- 7. **Webpage** per ASC discussion will remain under Phonelines Subcommittee for the present time. **Jeff plans to attend next Phonelines Subcommittee meeting.**
- 8. Received a check for \$100 from ASC at last meeting to purchase pamphlets for the upcoming Health Fair. Order pending. Inventory was made available at last ASC meeting. Jeff can share today with subcommittee.
- 9. Tom K.'s presentation to La Tuna to provide meeting lists and literature upon release has been postponed (Jeff and Jaime will still accompany Tom to learn from him).
 - 10. Review Individual Work Group efforts and future plans (on-going):

Criminal Justice (including courts, CPS)-Pete, Marty, Liz N. Liz texted some new contact information: PR Bond is now known as Criminal Justice Coordination Department, point of contact is Tom Lara and Director's name is Scott Linn.

Government (including schools, military)- Gavin, Connie, James, Corina Connie and James will be meeting with the Chaplain at Ft. Bliss. They are requesting meeting lists, A Resource in the Community pamphlet, and Information about NA.

Healthcare-J, Christine, Val, Grateful Jim, Andrea

Treatment (including Inpatient/Outpatient/Residential)-Jeff,

Grey, Tracey, Jaime, Jerusalem

New Business

- 11. Tom K. had suggested that individual Areas reach out to local newspapers to inform the public that NA meetings are available via platforms such as Zoom. Jeff asked Pete to check into this for the subcommittee.
- 12. Have CBDM discussion about ideas from Zonal PR and H&I forum that occurred on Friday night. Let's hear from PR and H&I perspectives on virtual services.
- 13. Continue planning for next PR learning event "We All are PR" to be held in the fall (October?) of 2020 (Include points from today's reading and ideas gathered from the zonal forum.

Note: It was agreed that we have another PR Event and that we coordinate our efforts with other El Paso Area subcommittees (Phonelines, H&I, and Activities). It will be a Regional event. We are also in favor of doing the event in October 2020. We discussed location and schedules and invitations. Others mentioned that it could be handled by an Ad-Hoc.

Questions/Concerns

Follow up to partial vs. full membership (clean time requirements?)

Adjourn

Next Meeting -June 6, 2020

1201 East Yandell (if allowed, if not via Zoom)

Group Report Form for (group name) Get For Real "Candlelight

Meeting location: 9915 Montwood

Meeting dates/times: Friday at 8:00 pm

ASC donation: \$20.00 Newcomers this month: 4

Avg. Attendance: 28

Anniversaries being celebrated this month/soon: No anniversary will be held in the month of May

Information for Area: The Get For Real meeting will continue to have meetings virtual and at the moment will not have face to face meetings for the time being. The last Friday of the month will be a speaker meeting. The flyer with all the information will be sent out soon. We also continue to take funds for the 7th tradition through the application Venmo.

Submitted by: Monica F - Alt GSR Date: 05/09/20



High Hopes formerly 4425 Taylor Wed, 7-8:30 pm May 9, 2020

In the midst of the COVID-19, virtual meetings are held weekly w/ the service of the Ad Hoc Committee. Thank you for your help. We haven't had any major problems, like zoombombing, etc. However, we are concerned that attendance has gone noticeably down. Previous average attendance was 15-20. Newcomers averaged 4-6. Initially more members from out of state & country visited. I've tried to encourage others to attend the meeting. High Hopes is asking for your support please.

A small group conscience was held to dicuss whether region & area to consider extending positions about to expire. As well as considering options for the RGRCNA.

We're still trying to figure out a suitable method for collection of 7th Tradition & area donation.

Message of recovery shared, as well as experience, strength, & hope.

Traditions were followed.

Thank you, everybody. □

Gratefully yours, J High Hopes GSR Group Report Form for (group name): Night Shift

Meeting location: 9915 Montwood

Meeting dates/times: Thursdays 9-10 pm

ASC donation: \$5.00

Newcomers this month: 4 Avg. Attendance: avg18

Anniversaries being celebrated this month/soon: Christine Z will have a clean anniversary of 3 years, May 15th

Information for Area: Clear NA message of recovery being shared in online meetings.

Submitted by: Christine Z GSR Date: 05/09/2020

GSR Report

Denise P.

Sat, May 9 at 10:14 AM

Power of Love GSR Report

Normally meets at 1580 Joe Battle and is currently meeting in the 242 zoom meeting room on Mondays from 7-8pm. I'm Denise P., the GSR.

The ASC donation is \$20 which is actually back pay from February and March. ??

Prior to the shelter in place city ordinance, the new pastor of the church had expressed desire for us to move the meeting from the main auditorium to the dome, however at this time, there is still no word as to when the church facilities might open. In the meantime, the Power of Love meeting is running smoothly on Zoom with an average attendance of 12 addicts.

We had a group conscience this week in which it was decided to use Venmo for collecting the 7th tradition and to put a moratorium on area and regional elections until circumstances "normalize."

In loving service, Denise P. Group Report Form for (group name): Saturday Night Live

Meeting location: 1420 Alabama Zoom meeting # 717-890-2088

Meeting dates/times: Every Saturday at 7pm to 8:30pm

ASC donation: \$20.00 through Venmo

Newcomers this month: n/a

Avg. Attendance: 18

Anniversaries being celebrated this month/soon: n/a

Information for Area: Using tagging to diminish the quiet spots in the sharing. No traditions are being violated and the meeting is thriving well.

Submitted by: Timothy M. Date: 5/9/20

Group Report Form for (group name): Surrender To Win

Meeting location: Room 717-890-2088 via Zoom until further notice

Meeting dates/times: Tuesdays/7pm-8:30pm

ASC donation: 0

Newcomers this month: 3

Avg. Attendance: 47

Anniversaries being celebrated this month/soon: None

Information for Area: Last week at our meeting there was a mishap that didn't follow our format. A member suggested if they could tag someone and it got out of control. The chairperson didn't realize it until it was too overwhelming to handle. The following week she did a great job and put a stop to it at the very beginning of the meeting. No traditions have been violated.

Submitted by: Jaime D. Date: 5/9/2020

We Do Recover Report 05/09/20

Sat, May 9 at 11:46 AM

Report info:

*Avg attendance this month: 24

*Newcomers: 2

*Group donation of \$20 to area Venmo

*Rent is paid

*Church is still closed based on note we received via email

*Meeting place office is closed

*We created an on-line mtg format for the group

*Concerns that our GSR has not been available during on-line mtgs

*JT Jermaine is our new GSR Alternate voted in during group conscience 04/27/20

*We have had discussion about having virtual speaker meeting but no date is set

El Paso NA Virtual Meeting Schedule

Mountain Standard Time - Updated May 19, 2020

(R)

SUNDAY

Getting Started

12:00 pm - 1:30 pm Meeting ID: 717-890-2088

Sisters in Recovery (women only)

2:00 pm - 3:00 pm Meeting ID: 885-7236-9217 Password: 608069

H&I Sub-Committee

3:00 pm - 5:00 pm (1st Sunday of every month)

Meeting ID: 242-124-2449

11th Step

7:00 pm - 8:30 pm Meeting ID 717-890-2088

MONDAY

Fellowship Room: Morning Coffee Chat 8:00 am - 10:30 am

Meeting ID: 767-366-4943

Newcomers

12:00 pm - 1:10 pm Meeting ID: 204-534-9460 Password: RecoverE

We Do Recover

7:00 pm - 8:30 pm Meeting ID: 717-890-2088

Power Of Love

7:00 pm - 8:30 pm Meeting ID: 242-124-2449

TUESDAY

Newcomers

12:00 pm - 1:10 pm Meeting ID: 204-534-9460 Password: RecoverE

Solo Por Hoy

6:30 pm - 8:00 pm Meeting ID: 242-124-2449

Surrender To Win

7:00 pm - 8:30 pm Meeting ID: 717-890-2088

WEDNESDAY

Fellowship Room: Morning Coffee Chat 8:00 am - 10:30 am Meeting ID: 767-366-4943

Newcomers

12:00 pm -1:10 pm Meeting ID: 204-534-9460 Password: RecoverE

Sisters in Recovery (women only)

7:00 pm - 8:00 pm Meeting ID: 885-7236-9217 Password: 608069

High Hopes

7:00 pm - 8:30 pm Meeting ID: 242-124-2449

Que Esta Pasando?

7:00 pm - 8:30 pm Meeting ID: 767-366-4943

In The Here And Now

7:30 pm - 8:30 pm Meeting ID: 717-890-2088

THURSDAY

Newcomers

12:00 pm - 1:10 pm Meeting ID: 204-534-9460 Password: RecoverE

Winning - Steps & Traditions

8:00 pm - 9:30 pm Meeting ID: 242-124-2449

The Night Shift

9:00 pm - 10:00 pm Meeting ID: 717-890-2088

FRIDAY

Fellowship Room: Morning Coffee Chat 8:00 am - 10:30 am Meeting ID: 767-366-4943

Newcomers

12:00 pm -1:10 pm Meeting ID: 204-534-9460 Password: RecoverE

Virtual Rooms Ad-Hoc Committee 5:30 pm - 6:30 pm (weekly) Meeting ID: 767-366-4943

(Friday continued)

The Pit - For Addicts Only

7:00 pm - 8:30 pm Meeting ID: 242-124-2449

Candlelight - Get For Real

8:00 pm - 9:30 pm Meeting ID: 717-890-2088

Rainbow Recovery

10:00 pm - 11:00 pm Meeting ID: 242-124-2449

SATURDAY

Area Service Committee 10:00 am - 2:00 pm or finish (2nd Saturday every month) Meeting ID: 242-124-2449

Phone Line Committee TBA as needed Meeting ID: 767-366-4943

Newcomers

12:00 pm - 1:30 pm Meeting ID: 204-534-9460 Password: RecoverE

PR Committee

2:00 pm - 4:00 pm (1st Saturday every month)
Meeting ID: 242-124-2449

P&P Committee

5:00 pm - 7:00 pm (2nd Saturday every month) Meeting ID: 242-124-2449

Saturday Night Live

7:00 pm - 8:30 pm Meeting ID: 717-890-2088

Fellowship Fun: Movie Night

8:30pm - finish

Meeting ID: 767-366-4943

Midnight Madness

12:00 am (midnight) - 1:00 am Meeting ID 717-890-2088

Please do not share list via public social media. Only share with people you trust.

All meetings listed here take place on Zoom application. However, Narcotics Anonymous is not affiliated with, and does not promote, Zoom in any way.